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THE Billericay Town Crier scooped the
pool in the recent competition for
newsletters for town and

parish councils across Essex, by
being awarded first prize. This
was presented to Councillor John
Buchanan, vice chairman of
Billericay Town Council at the
recent AGM of the Essex
Association of Local Councils.
In addition this year’s Annual Report has won
second prize in the National competition and

was presented to Councillor Buchanan, who
represented the Town Council at this year’s

conference of the National
Association of Local Councils.
Well done all concerned! 
Billericay Town Council meets
or exceeds the nationally
established standards for local
councils, one such being the
issuing of a free quarterly

newsletter and Annual Report to all households
in the Billericay Town area.

Meeting Room for Hire

It’s Official -- We’re The Best!

The Town Council’s Coach House
meeting room in Crown Yard is
available to hire at reasonable cost.
A comfortably furnished room which
can accommodate up to 40 people
seated.  The hire charges are £20 per
session for local resident groups’ and
private bookings, and £35 per session
for commercial hirers. 
For further details of hire, contact the
Town Clerk.

The Town Council has discovered that the Town
Crier is not at the moment being delivered to
houses where there is a “No Free Newspapers”
notice displayed.
Unlike the free newspapers, the Town Crier 
is paid for from the precept, in other words 
part of your council tax is used for this 

purpose and it is the council’s duty to deliver it.
On this occasion therefore the distributors have
been asked to deliver it to ALL households
regardless of the notices displayed. If having
read it you do not wish to receive further copies
please let the Town Clerk know on 01277
625732 and we will pass this information on to
our distributors. Thank you for your co-
operation.

Town Crier Delivery
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The tenth Billericay in Bloom ended with a
wonderful prizegiving evening when Ken
Crowther of BBC Essex came to present
the prizes to the delighted winners in the
10 categories which were available this

year. Young and old were again
present to make this one of the
most enjoyable events in the

Town Council’s calendar. 
One of our judges, John Burrows
was on hand to present the new
judge’s cup to the “Best in
Competition” which was won by
Mr. A. Last for his excellent

back garden and hanging
baskets.

As this is my last year
as chairman of the working party I would like to thank all members of the working party from its inception in 1998,

our sponsors, all those of you who have entered and of course our excellent judges, John Wild and John Burrows
for the generous time and effort they have given over the years.

Cllr. Marion Wilson,Chairman of the Billericay in Bloom Working Party.

Billericay in Bloom
10th Anniversary 2007 Prize Winners

BEST KEPT SMALL FRONT GARDEN
(CATEGORY A)
1st Mrs T West 
2nd Mr. K. Tout 
3rd Thelma & John Green

BEST KEPT LARGE FRONT GARDEN
(CATEGORY B)
1st Mrs A. Morris 
2nd Tony Hooper
3rd Betty Ward

BEST KEPT SMALL BACK GARDEN
(CATEGORY C)
1st Allen Last
2nd Mrs. D. Webb 
3rd Mrs Irene Sherwood
H.C. Mrs M Thwaites 

BEST KEPT LARGE BACK GARDEN
(CATEGORY D)
1st Julie Kidner 
2nd Thelma & John Green
3rd Mrs M Pellatt 

BEST HANGING BASKET
(CATEGORY E)
1st Allen Last 
2nd Thelma Green 
3rd Mrs. L. Marquette

BEST SHELTERED ACCOMMODATION
GARDEN (CATEGORY F)
1st Mr C W Bedwell
2nd Rosetta Vincent
3rd Edward Boyes 
H.C. Betty Evans 

BEST COMMERCIAL PREMISES
(CATEGORY G)
1st F E Farrer 
2nd Billericay Homecare
3rd Ask 
H.C. Billericay Cook Shop

BEST PUBLIC HOUSE 
(CATEGORY H)
1st The Chequers (Mr&Mrs J Thwaites)
2nd The Crown (Ken)

BILLERICAY IN BLOOM 2007 WINNERS

3rd The Rising Sun, Sun Street 
(Graham Martin)

H.C. The Red Lion

BEST VEGETABLE GARDEN
(CATEGORY I)
3rd Mr W A S Lamb

BEST FLOWER GARDEN IN A POT
(CATEGORY J)
1st Emma Bannister
2nd Kirsty Geddes 
3rd Eleanor Myall

BEST SCHOOL GARDEN 
(CATEGORY K)
1st Buttsbury Infant School 

(Mrs. Jones)
2nd Quilters Infants (Mrs H. Luckman)
3rd Buttsbury Junior (Mr. Collier)

Billericay has a new Enforcement Officer
who has already been very active in
conjunction with our Litter Working Party
helping us to keep the town as clean as
possible. The new officer is one of five
employed in the district by Basildon
District Council to assist with the recycling
policy and to enforce the litter laws for
those companies creating litter, people who

drop and create litter problems and those
responsible for keeping their premises free
of litter.
The new officer has legal powers to enforce
the Litter and Health and Safety Laws and
is most welcome to help to improve the
environment for Billericay Residents. 
Fast food outlets, car parks, the station area
and other places have been given attention

and already we see the benefits in the
appearance of areas in the town.
New litter bins have been placed in the
High Street and at the station to further
help in keeping our town as free from litter
as possible, so please use them!!

Cllr Peter Bowditch
Chairman Environment Committee

Billericay Welcomes the New Environment Enforcement Officer

Judges Award for Best in Show

Mr. A. Last



The long awaited new notice board is
shortly to be located at the northern corner
of Western Road and the High Street, a
position where it will be seen by a large
number of commuters and people passing
each day to and fro from the station.
The new notice board was sponsored by
Bennetts Funeral Directors for which we
are very grateful and will be managed by
BTC with both partners contributing to the
notices displayed there. This will include
useful information regarding current
activities in the area. Billericay Society will
provide maps showing footpath walks in
and around the town that residents can
explore. Any notices that you would like to
be displayed can be given to the Town
Clerk at the Billericay Town Council Office
or Lucienne Young at Bennetts Funeral
Directors. (Tel 01277 624289)

Cllr Peter Bowditch
Chairman Environment Committee
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Skatepark: The Billericay Youth Town
Council are pleased to announce that the
extension to the skate park has now been
completed and the new half-pipe and fun
box have been installed by Rhino Ramps.
The Youth Town Council could not have
undertaken this project without grant
funding from the Pitsea Cleanaway Trust
and Essex County Council. An official
opening ceremony will be held when local
skate-boarders will be invited
to watch a demonstration 
by professionals as well as
participate: so watch the
local press for further details.

Tennis Court: As a result of
two of the tennis courts being
refurbished the District
Council have approached the
Youth Town Council to see
if they would like to provide
a facility on the third tennis
court. The Youth Town
Council are looking into the
provision of some form of ball court
facilities and in this respect are obtaining
design suggestions and quotations. A
consultation letter is to be distributed to all

neighbouring properties but if you have any
comments or suggestions please forward
them to the Town Clerk.

Membership: As a result of a number of
Youth Town Councillors setting off for
universities throughout the country there
are a few vacancies on the Council – so if
you are interested or know of anyone
within Billericay between the ages of 11-18

who is interested in representing the young
people of Billericay and wants to help to
provide or improve facilities please contact
the Town Clerk.

For Christmas 2007/8 our Christmas lights
are going to be bigger and extend right
along the High Street, as well as being
brighter and more colourful. Flashing
lights will be a feature of many of the High
Street’s trees and icicle decorations will
provide colour and brightness between the
decorations that adorn each street light.
Piggott’s, our contractors, assure us that
any disappointments from last year will be
remedied by the new displays.
Of course, the new lights can be brightly
complemented by colourful shop displays.
Last year also saw the inaugural ‘Best Shop
Window’ competition for imaginative
Christmas window decorations. The initial
winner, who received a prize of £150, was
the Olive Branch who donated its prize to
the Hamelin Trust charity. This year we are
hoping for even more entrants to add
sparkle to the High Street. Please contact
the Town Clerk for details and to apply.

We are again seeking
sponsorship from Billericay’s
business community, local
organisations, charities and
individuals. Any money raised
is used to increase the sum of
money available for the
Christmas lights and the
switching-on ceremony. We thank those
who have donated in previous years and ask
that these and others offer some money
towards the display. Please contact the
Town Clerk if you wish to sponsor this
year’s lights.
Billericay is again very fortunate that for
the 3rd year running Father Christmas has
agreed to switch on our Christmas lights.
This will take place from 3:30pm on the
24th November in front of the Chequers
public house on the High Street. Father
Christmas will be escorted by our Town
Crier and we hope to be entertained by

Billericay School choir, members from a
dancing school and some well-loved
Disney characters. Fruit punch and mince
pies will be sold and snow is again
guaranteed. Last year many, many children
of all ages attended, let’s try and beat last
years’ attendance to make Christmas 2007
even bigger and brighter and more
exciting!
A very early happy Christmas and
prosperous new year to all the people of
Billericay.

Cllr. David Knight, Chairman of the
Christmas Lights Working Party

It’s Christmas… again

Lake Meadows Park

Look out for the new Town Guide

New Billericay Town Notice Board

Members of the Town Council have, over
the past few months, been working on the
5th edition of the Town Guide which will
be delivered to all properties within the
town boundary of Billericay. This edition
will contain no advertisements so more
space has been dedicated to articles from
local clubs, groups and organisations.
If you have not received a copy of the new
guide by the end of November please
contact the Town Council office.




